Minutes from the April 12, 2000, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

 

In Attendance: Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Dr. Beatrice Baldwin, Mr. TiJean Rodriguez, Ms. Erin Buratt, Ms. Donna Methvien, Mr. Cleve Bankston, Mr. Archie Carriere, and Ms.Clarissa Schiro.  Rosalyn Chauvin and Sandy Miller were also present.

 

· The minutes from the April 12th meeting were reviewed.  TiJean made the motion to accept the minutes as written.  Erin Buratt seconded the motion.  The vote was 6 to 0 in favor of accepting the minutes. 

 

· Student Technology Liaisons –Clarissa stated that Arts and Sciences would be receiving two Student Technology Liaisons.  The College of Business has contacted her, and they are working out a job description.  The School of Nursing has requested one liaison.  The College of Education has requested one liaison.  Clarissa stated that the original plan was to run a pilot test this semester.  This had to be postponed since no liaisons have been hired at present.  It is felt that, possibly, the people Clarissa has been dealing with were not clear on the job description of this liaison.  Action Item: Clarissa will send a copy of the guidelines to each of the persons she has been corresponding with.  She stated that she has completed the job descriptions for these positions.  Action Item: Clarissa will forward the job descriptions to Dr. Asoodeh for review.  Dr. Asoodeh will review these job descriptions and, if all requirements are met, he will then bring the requests to the committee. 
 

· One-time Technology Purchase Proposals - Dr. Asoodeh stated that he did inform the Dean’s Council that the Tech Fee Committee has agreed to honor their part of the match proposals, providing the proposal is not altered in any way, even if the department uses end of year funds to purchase items listed on their $2,000 match proposal.  The committee will not accept any changes to the original proposal  

 

· Used Technology Fee Equipment – Erin stated that she has been unable to schedule a meeting with the SGA Presidents of the Student Advisory Committee to discuss the appropriate use of older technology fee equipment.  She informed the committee that, since she is graduating in May, she would have to turn this project over to TiJean and Cleve. 

 

· SRCC Lab Upgrade –Dr. Asoodeh stated that the upgrade of SRCC Lab has been approved, and the computers have been ordered. 

 

· Upgrade Schedule for Labs – Dr. Asoodeh stated that some of the computers scheduled for upgrade are in good working condition.  He stated that once the 36-month warranty is up on the computers, they would no longer be covered.  At this time we will need to purchase new equipment or, possibly purchase an extended warranty.  Donna reported that she contacted PC Warehouse and MTC to get price quotes for these warranties.  MTC quoted a price of $132/PC per year, and a price of $159/per system (PC and monitor) per year.  PC Warehouse quoted a price of $100/per PC per year, and a cost of $125/per system (PC and monitor) per year.  TiJean asked if someone would be going through the labs to evaluate each system to make the determination.  Dr. Asoodeh assured TiJean that we would evaluate each system.  TiJean requested that Dr. Asoodeh add the price of these extended warranties to the report and forward it to the committee for review.  Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will add a column within the report to include the figures for extended warranties and resubmit to the committee for discussion at the next meeting. 

 

· Baton Rouge Nursing– Archie Carriere reported that the Baton Rouge School of Nursing has three printers: one HP 4P, one Color LaserJet 5, and one HP 4000N printer.  He stated that these printers couldn’t support the excessive use.  He recommended the purchase of a new printer that will be able to handle large workloads.  He is requesting the purchase of a HP 8100DN at the cost of approximately $3,000.  Cleve stated that he is aware of the problems with the printers in Baton Rouge, and feels that it is a necessity.  Erin Buratt made the motion to purchase the new printer for Baton Rouge School of Nursing.  Cleve seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of purchasing the new printer. 

 

· Storage Room Door – Clarissa stated that she has nothing new to report regarding the additional exit door to the McClimans Storage Room.  Action Item: Clarissa will continue to work with Michael Rickenbaker, and will report back to the committee at the next meeting. 

 

· Strategic Goals – Erin stated that the committee has only met for the one-time proposals and has not yet discussed strategic goals.  The goals will be formulated after the proposal decisions have been made. 

 

· 2000-2001 Technology Fee Budget – Dr. Asoodeh asked Tijean if he was able to give the committee the official percentage of student labor funds that can be committed to the new technology budget for the upcoming year.  TiJean indicated that he has not been able to locate the official documentation.  Action Item: TiJean will fax this documentation to Dr. Asoodeh once it has been located.  Cleve then reviewed the proposed Technology Fee Budget for 2000-2001.  TiJean requested that the SPS & STS Coordinator salaries be a separate category from the office expenditures.  Erin also requested that the wording under “Other Items” be changed to eliminate “Check Out Equipment, LEO”, and add “and other items as voted upon”.  Dr. Asoodeh will make the requested changes to the proposed budget and submit corrected proposal at the next meeting. 

 

· $2,000 Proposals – The scanner requested by the Music Department is being ordered.  Erin stated that she feels the Athletic Department’s request for the digital camera is more for departmental use than for students.  After much discussion, the committee agreed that this request should be handled through the department.  Erin made the motion to vote on the proposal for Athletics.  The vote was 6-0 in opposition of purchasing the digital camera for the Athletics’ Department.  Dr. Asoodeh will contact the Athletics Department to inform them of the committee’s decision. 

 

· St. Tammany upgrade – Dr. Asoodeh forwarded copies of the memo from Dr. Roy Bonnette to Dr. Gerald Guidroz requesting 10 computer upgrades to 128 Megs of Ram and 10 17” monitors.  TiJean made the motion to order the needed equipment for St. Tammany.  Erin seconded the motion.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of ordering the 17” monitors and the additional 64 Megs of RAM for each of the 10 computers located at the St. Tammany Center.  Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will contact Dr. Guidroz to inform him of the committee’s decision. 

 

· Dr. Asoodeh reminded the committee of the Foreign Languages proposal.  The committee, at a previous meeting, committed itself to considering this proposal as a one-time purchase.  Dr. Asoodeh asked if the sub-committee has come to a decision regarding this request?  It was mentioned that the proposal had not yet been scored.  Action Item: The sub-committee will score the proposal and report to the committee at the next meeting. 

 

· The next scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 26, 2000, in the Career Development Center Lab. 

 

· The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m. 

